
 

 

August 20, 2021 

 

Message to Parents - Back to School 2021 

 

Dear Parents, 

We hope you had a great summer with your children. It 

is with great enthusiasm that we begin this new school year. 

Here is some information. 

 

Back to school schedule and other information 

To know all the details about the start of the school year 

for the regular, language and reception classes, we invite 

you to read the complete information on the school's 

website at the following address: 

https://barthelemy-vimont.cssdm.gouv.qc.ca/nouvelles/informations-de-la-rentree-

scolaire-2021-2022-a-barthelemy-vimont-et-annexe/   

The school supply lists and school calendar are also available at this same address. 

 

 Special schedule for the beginning of the school for 

students in the regular sector 

As a reminder, the first day of school for students in the 

regular sector is : 

Thursday, August 26. 

There is a special schedule for the arrival of students 

according to their level on that day. 
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For students in the annex (630 Saint-Roch Street) 

Grade 2 students: 7:45 am 

Grade 1 students: 8:15 a.m. 

The regular schedule (bell at 7:50 a.m.) will begin on August 27 

 

For students at the Barthélemy-Vimont main school (415 Saint-Roch Street) 

Grades 2 and 3: 7:50 a.m. 

Grade 4 students: 8:10 a.m. 

Grade 5 students: 8:25 a.m. 

Grade 6 students: 8:40 a.m. 

The regular schedule (7:50 a.m.) will begin on August 27 

 

 Language Classes 

For students in language classes, the teacher will contact the parents to set up a date and time 

to meet with the parents and child.  

 

 Welcome classes 

For the welcome classes sector, the first day will be August 27 at 8:15 a.m. 

 

Registration for daycare and lunch 

For parents who have not yet done so, there will be a 

registration period (at 415 Saint-Roch Street) for the 

daycare and lunch services at the following times 

August 23 to 25 from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  

August 27 from 9 a.m. to 11:30 a.m. 

It will not be possible to register your child on August 26. 

Registration is required for your child to eat at school. To be eligible for the service, all 

balances from last year must be paid. 



Registration for the food measure ($1 lunch) will be in September. Information to come. 

The person in charge, Mrs. Henriette Gelin, can be reached at 514-596-4580. 

 

Extended absence for medical reasons in the context of Covid 

As last year, students whose medical condition (or that of a person with whom they reside) 

presents a risk of serious complications if they contract COVID-19 will be able to receive 

educational services at a distance, when a physician recommends that these students not 

attend school. A recent medical bill must be presented to the school principal, even for 

students who received these services last year. 

 

Requirement to notify the school of a COVID diagnosis or symptoms 

If your child tests positive for COVID (or if your child or family members have symptoms), your 

child must stay home. 

You must communicate the information to the school immediately, by email at 

 b-vimont@csdm.qc.ca  or by phone: 

Home: 514-596-4572 

Annex: 514-596-5180 

 

Change of address and phone number 

Please advise us if you move, specifying your child's name and group number (last year's or 

this year's). 

 

Wearing a mask 

Masks must be worn when moving around the school, in 

certain areas and on the school bus. If the situation 

changes, we will notify you. The school provides 2 masks 

per day to students.  
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Work in the annex 

There is currently work being done to repair the roof which 

will last a few weeks. Everything has been planned to ensure 

the safety of the children during the work. Do not hesitate to 

contact us if you need help. 

 

 

 

Formation of students groups 

The student groups were formed last spring with the help of school staff, taking into account 

the strengths and difficulties of the students, and other criteria. For this reason, no requests to 

change groups or buildings will be accepted. Thank you for your understanding. 

 

Email 

We invite you to read your emails regularly. As the situation 

at Covid can change quickly, we will try to inform you as 

soon as there is any news.  

 

 

We wish you all a great start to the school year! See you soon! 

 

Stéphane Brunet, Director  

Annie Tremblay and Rahili Assaf, assistant principals 

and the entire Barthélemy-Vimont school team 

 

 

 

 


